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___________________________________________________________________________________________________
Thursday 22nd February 2022
Important information regarding funding and staffing implications for school
Dear parents,

Many of you will be aware that for the last few years we have had a falling roll at Grange Moor Primary School. At present, there are 77 pupils on roll, which is 28 pupils under our capacity of 105. With funding standing at around £4000 per pupil, this means that we are missing out on over £110,000 of funding each year. From September (although yet to be confirmed) we are expecting our Reception cohort to be very small and our overall roll to dip below 70 pupils for the first time since 2010. Missing out on funding causes considerable issues financially, and we are looking at heading into the new financial year with a substantial deficit budget which we have to address as a matter of urgency. This area of Kirklees has been identified as having a considerable falling birth rate, and we are certainly not the only school that is experiencing such difficulties.
As a school, we are extremely careful with how we spend money and for some time now we have operated on a policy of limited purchasing and to always seek out the most cost-effective ways to run the school. However, it has become increasingly apparent that we cannot continue to operate as we are going into the next financial year (April 2024 to April 2025), and the only way we can make significant dents in the deficit is to undertake a staffing restructure. Whilst the number of teaching staff and classes will remain the same for now, we have had to vastly reduce the number of teaching assistant hours in the timetable. From the start of the summer term 2024, we will have just one full-time and two part-time teaching assistants on the staff team. Sadly, this means that we will be saying goodbye to Mrs. Pearson, Mrs. Haworth, Mrs. El-Khoueiry and Mrs. Barraclough. We will send out another letter regarding our staff leavers closer to the end of term as they deserve more than just a short section of this newsletter.
As you all know, Mrs. Gray will also be leaving us at the end of this half-term to take up her new role with The Mast Academy Trust and we are really pleased that Miss. Lancaster will be taking on the role of Business Support Officer going forward. As parents,  she will be your first port of call, taking on all front of house duties in the school office. However, we have had to look at office hours and it will only be open between the hours of 8.30 and 1.00 Monday to Thursday, with a limited service on a Friday. We are currently looking at how a closed office might work (e.g if parents need to contact school at short notice) and will let you know how this will look nearer to the start of the summer term. 




I understand that this is quite a lot of information to be presented with all at once, but we are keen to ensure you all have a clear idea of how the school will look going forward. The plan to join The Mast Academy Trust is still in place, with a planned academy conversion date set now for 1st January 2025 - we have been told this week that conversions are now subject to significant delays of at least nine months. It is really important to add that the financial issues explained in this letter are not related in any way to the academy conversion - schools, whether they are local authority maintained or part of an academy trust, are not permitted to set unbalanced budgets and a staffing restructure would still have had to be undertaken. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please complete this short Google Form or email me at head@grangemoorps.co.uk .
Yours sincerely,

Mr. Rodgers and the staff team at Grange Moor Primary School
